## City of Lumpkin 532 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, Lumpkin, GA 31815 Workshop September 30, 2019 6:00P.M.

The City Council and Mayor of Lumpkin met for a workshop on Monday, September 30, 2019 at 6:02 p.m. at the above address with the following members present: Mayor Jimmy Babb, Mayor Pro-tem Barbara Cullefer, Councilwoman Billie Ann Mallory, Councilwoman Mitzi House. Absent were Councilman Nikita Seay and Councilwoman Flossie Brown. The City Manager, David Davis, was present. City Clerk Anne Holloway was present to take minutes.

Mayor Jimmy Babb called the workshop to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance, which was followed by the roll call.

Mayor Babb asked for review of the minutes to be approved at our next regular meeting.

## Public Appearances - None

Reports from Department Heads — City Clerk Anne Holloway — Working on the north entrance trying to get a light and reflectors. Mr. JD Abercrombie has not returned call. Spoken with Representative Green about the funds from DOT — still haven't heard anything. We received the funds from our loan from GEFA of 324,000.00. We have paid AIMS company for all the repairs and paving on Broad Street. Workman Compensation Insurance is up for renewal at this time.

Mr. David Davis- On September 17, 2019 Mrs. Holloway and I met with Sumter EMC Board to explain to them what we are planning on doing with the grant funds. It looks very promising for us. We are making good progress but slow with the two City Parks. We are still working on getting water on Hwy 27 Park. Landfill was successfully burned and graded off. The County Commissioners agreed to allow the City to take trash out to the County without any charge. The County lawyer is working on an intergovernmental agreement for this B. Cullefer - What do we plan on doing with the land on Green Grove Road? Maybe we can plant grass, trees or put goats out there. Brad Stovall has given an estimate for spraying the sewage line. I went with Mr. Shephard and Willie G to see about the piece of equipment on Ponders property. It needs four batteries to be able to move or Ernie thinks he might be able to move it. I also been working with the Chief about the big rig outback to get it moved. The newspaper had an error about the upcoming election. They did not list the post for Randy Butts and Canady (Tony) Matthews. They will rerun it. We have also put an article in the newspaper for bids to get the repairs done in front of the Police Department. I received a call from Dan on Sunday in reference to two pumps at the pond not working. It is going to cause run offs at the pond. Dan calls Mark Majors to come up to repair them. They took two pumps out and we are going to have to purchase probably two pumps. Mr. Majors said that the pumps that are out there are probably twenty-five years old. Mr. Majors is going to try fix one of them and then we will have to purchase a new one. At this time, he is letting us use one of his pumps. Then the backhoe... We have had to do a lot of repair work on it. We would like to look for a new or used one if possible. We are constantly spending money on the one we have now. M. House - Have you looked into leasing or renting one? Mayor - We would be better off buying one from a dealer so we can get a warranty. Then we need to put our old one on Gov.Deal. Two of our workers went to a training last week. They are planning on coming next week to speak to the Council.

Chief Jackson - Attached

Chief Stewart - absent.